
 
 

N O T I C E 
 
  
TO : ALL CONCERNED 
   
SUBJECT : MC 28 SUBMISSION PORTAL 
   
DATE : 07 January 2022 

 

 
 Please be advised that the Securities and Exchange Commission 
(SEC) will implement a new online system called the MC 28 Submission 
Portal. The portal can be accessed through https://apps010.sec.gov.ph.  
 
 Starting January 17, 2022, compliance in the filing of Memorandum 
Circular No. 28, Series of 2020 must be submitted using the said portal. 
 
 Those submitted via electronic mail (MC28_S2020@sec.gov.ph) 
prior to January 17, 2022 will still be processed, unless the applicant is 
notified by the SEC Monitoring Officer. 
 
 Kindly follow our SEC Facebook Account and/ or regularly visit 
www.sec.gov.ph for continuous updates. 
 
Thank you. 
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